18 November 2003

PRESS RELEASE


FUEL QUALITY QUERY

Berkshire-based arable farmers, J. Rayner & Sons Ltd., have experienced unexpected problems with their two year-old New Holland TM165.  The vehicle in question had only 2,000 hours on the clock when the Bosch fuel pump failed in the middle of harvest.    

J. Rayner & Sons Ltd. were informed by dealers, Oakes Bros. Ltd. of Reading, who repaired the vehicle that the problem was due to the fuel being of poor quality as it did not carry enough lubrication and the sulphur content was low. 

On hearing this, J. Rayner & Sons Ltd. asked their local fuel suppliers, Total of Wraysbury, to check their farm’s fuel tanks and test the fuel in the tank.  Total declared the fuel was not at fault or contaminated and met current UK standards.  The question therefore has to be asked that if UK standard fuel is not good enough for New Holland machinery, should New Holland be selling their machinery for use in the UK? 

Mr Colin Rayner, Director of J. Rayner & Sons Ltd., is confused by the contradicting situation and would like to hear from anyone who has experienced similar problems with the fuel pump on their New Holland TM165.  Please refer any correspondence to:  J. Rayner & Sons Ltd., Berkyn Manor Farm, Stanwell Road, Horton, Slough, Berkshire SL4 2JR

